
 

    Department of Environmental Quality 
  Eastern Region Pendleton Office 
  800 SE Emigrant Ave, Suite 330 
 Tina Kotek, Governor  Pendleton, OR 97801 
  541-613-1125 
 
February 21, 2024 
 
 
 
Howard Hughes 
Collins Products, LLC 
29100 SW Town Loop W. Ste 300 
Wilsonville, OR 97070 
hhughes@collinsco.com  
 
RE: Termination of Permit Coverage - WPCF IW B20 
 File #: 96207  
 Permit #: 102852 
 Location: 6410 Highway 66, Klamath Falls, Oregon 
 Klamath County 
 
Dear Mr. Hughes: 
 
With the issuance of the final NPDES Permit #101086 on January 17, 2024, the WPCF permit 
#102852 issued to Collins Products LLC will be automatically terminated. Permitting rules 
provide that a permit is automatically terminated when DEQ issues a new permit for the same 
activity or operation. See OAR 340-045-0060(1)(a).  Because NPDES Permit #101086 covers 
the same wastewater operations as were covered by the WPCF permit, the WPCF permit is 
automatically terminated with the effective date of the renewed NPDES permit on March 1, 
2024. 
 
The facility will need to submit the last DMR for the assigned WPCF permit by March 15th, 
2024.  If you have any questions about your renewed NPDES permit, please contact 
Justin.Sterger@deq.oregon.gov or 541-633-2016. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
 
Mike Hiatt 
Water Quality Manager 
Eastern Region  
 
EC: Pendleton WQ Permit Coordinator  Patty.Isaak@deq.oregon.gov or 541-613-1125 
 DEQ Invoicing 
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